Bouasone Bouphavanh

Prime Minister

Prime Minister`s Office

VIENTIANE

LAOS

Dear Prime Minister,

In the year 2003 THAO MOUA and PA FUE KHANG, from the ethnic group Hmong, helped 2 European journalists and their interpreter to report about the situation of the Hmong, who were hiding in the jungle region of Laos. 

All journalists and helpers were arrested and stood trial on 30.6.2003 in the Province of Khouang.  Already in custody Thao Moua and Pa Fue Khang, as well as Char Yang – who then escaped from prison – were held in foot chains and they were beaten with canes and bicycle chains.  During the trial Thao Moua and Pa Fue Khang had no legal advice and the court sentenced all of them to long terms of imprisonment.  Thao Moua was given 12-years and Pa Fue Khang 15 years imprisonment.  On 9.7.2003 the 2 journalists and the interpreter were released.  Both Thao Moua and Pa Fue were sent to the Samkhe prison in Vientiane.

I am pleading for the cause of Thao Moua and Pa Fue Khang and ask you to drop the charge against these 2 men and release them, unless they can be charged with a recognisable criminal offence, according to international standards.

Since, from the side of the authorities, no information about the whereabouts of Thao Moua and Pa Fue Khang and nothing about their state of health have been announced, I ask you Mr Prime Minister, for this information.

I thank you in advance for a sign of hope concerning the whereabouts and state of health of both these men. 

Yours sincerely,

